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PROBUS CLUB OF TEMPLESTOWE VALLEY Inc. 
CLUB MINUTES  

Held at Bulleen & Templestowe Community Centre, 
Thompsons Road, Lower Templestowe 

On Monday, 1 March, 2010 at 10.00 a.m. 
 

1. President Liz welcomed all members and guests to the Club Meeting  
 

2. Liz’s Talk Time 
Annual subscriptions are now due $35 per member.  Margaret McGregor will be away for 
our April meeting so Liz presented Margaret with a Certificate of Appreciation for all her 
work in organizing our guest speakers over the past three years.  Liz and Doug attended the 
Quarterly Meeting of the Probus Association of Victoria in Dingley, under the guidance of a 
new President Irma Dymke the association looks as though it is now in good hands.  
Manningham City Council Newsletter has a photo of Adrian Eltringham along with other 
men from SAMS Group – Social Activities for Manningham Seniors.  
 

3. General Business: 
3.1. No Guest Speaker this month Liz and George will show us their DVD of their trip to 

South America in 2008. 
3.2. Lunch will be a “Bring Your Own Lunch” in the Hall. 
3.3. Members having Birthdays this month:  Frances Baldasarre, Heather Bindon, Pat Burns, 

Mary Gault, Lyn Hudgson, Marg McGregor, Kerry McInerney, Terry Pearlgood and 
Janet Pulis  We all sang “Happy Birthday” to these members. 
 

4. Jeff Crosbie:  Treasurer’s Report 
(As at 28/2/10)  
Balance on Hand    $9,175.21 
Deposits Held for Activities  $3,875.83 
Club Funds as at 28/2/10   $5,299.38 
Moved:  Alan Baker Seconded:  Kerry McInerney    No discussion Carried 
 

5. Judy Baker:  Secretary’s Report 
Judy thanked all committee members and activity leaders for their input into the Annual 
Report.  As this was Judy’s last report as secretary she thanked Helen Armstrong, Ian Gault 
and Liz Turner three fantastic Presidents and all committee members for their support and 
encouragement over the past three years.  It is now over to Heather Bindon, our new 
secretary.  Judy then thanked her husband Alan for his support.  They are looking forward to 
joining the rest of the Club for the lunch after meetings in future.     
Moved:  Lyn Crosbie  Seconded:  Verity Moore No discussion   Carried 
 

6. Ron McBain:  Activities Report 
 

Bike Group John Hudgson Burnley ride was great.  Wayne will fill in while John is 
on holidays. 

Book Group Val Reid No Comment 
Book Swap Pat Edwards No Comment 
Craft Group Yvonne Boyall First Craft Day for 2010 is 30 March  
Cryptic Crosswords Liz Turner Getting good results from members.  March meetings at 

Val Reid’s, except 25 March at Liz’s place.    
Cultural Walks Wendy Fishley St Kilda walk was great.  South Yarra West Side is 11th 

March.  These walks are a good way to learn about our 
city  

Entertainers Margaret Campbell No Comment  
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Fine Dining Hugh Cornell No Comment  
Games Marion Cummins Next Crazy Whist is on the 28 April. Please add your 

names to the list today. 
Gardens Faye Williams La Trobe University March 15 will be a guided tour 

meeting at 11am, plenty of places to have lunch at the 
Uni.  Burnley Garden is booked for the 17 May, more 
information is coming. 

Genealogy Ray Lawley Next meeting Monday 15 March, getting good results, 
please come and join us. 

Getaway Group Hudgsons/McBains Mungo trip final details this morning.  Sydney 16-23 
August staying at Lane Cove, Ballarat 4 days in 
November.  Add your names to the list if interested. 

Golf Lyn Crosbie All money is now due for Phillip Island. Still 2 rooms 
available.  Final details at our April meeting.  Next 
getaway booked for 3-5 October.  

Photography/ 
Newsletter 

Doug Hayne Thanked Les and Maurelle Thompson for taking over 
the Editors’ role of our newsletter.  Send all articles in 
writing either e-mail or snail mail no phone messages.  
Will need help with the July newsletter. 

Scrapbook Verity Moore Moving to Rosebud.  Next meeting at Dawn’s place. 
Theatre Andrea Thomas Collecting money today for all theatre nights, check 

your newsletter for new theatre releases. 
Trips and Events Elaine Hayne Social Night on 1 May please add your name to the list 

and pay today.  Smart Bus ride Thursday, the last 
summer BBQ in the Park is 25 March. 

Walks Wayne Eames Next walk is up the freeway to Belmore shops for 
coffee and back the other side of the freeway. Melways 
47 B4 meet at 9:30am. 

 
Moved: Heather Bindon  Seconded: Laurel Bishop  No discussion   Carried 
 
7. Attendance Report: 

Present:  100 
Visitors:  3 
Apologies: 23 - Elizabeth Diffen, John and Pauline Mugridge, Lorraine Cooper, Maurelle 
Thompson, Joe Danahay, Pam Young, Jan Hammond, Veronica and Ian Coleman, Elaine 
Dodds, Terry and Jane Pearlgood, Wendy Knight, George Thomas, Judy Cooper, Helen 
Armstrong, Yvonne Boyall, Dee and Rex Atkins, Noel Hatton, Esma Lawley, and Sue 
DeBono 
 

8. General Business  None 
 

9. Fellowship Break 
 

10. Margaret McGregor introduced George and Liz Turner.  
Most of us would remember the great job George and Liz did with recording and presenting 
their trip to Antarctica.  They have recently completed a journey to South America and 
visited many interest locations during their vacation.  On this journey they recorded many 
sights and visits to places of great historical significance and their anecdotes did educate and 
amuse us.   
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Thankyou by Doug Hayne  
Doug thanked both Liz and George for their excellent presentation and they have lifted the 
bar of DVD presentation.  We would all love to travel to South America after seeing this 
wonderful adventure.  Doug then presented Liz and George with a bottle of wine each.  
 

11. Our next meeting is on Monday 12 April 2010 back at The Ajani Centre.  At this 
meeting, last year’s Committee will handover the reigns to the new one and our Guest 
Speaker will be Percy Cooper on the funny side of superannuation.    
 

12. President Liz declared the meeting closed at 12 noon 
 
 
 
 
 
 
President:  …………………………….  Date: ………………….. 
 


